



Traverse Bay Area Intermediate School District 1101 Red Drive, Traverse City, MI 49684 231-922-6200 FAX: 231-922-6270 www.tbaisd.org

October 29, 2020

Dear TBAISD staff and school community,

Following a <u>directive</u> of Michigan Department of Health and Human Services (MDHHS) Director Robert Gordon, all K-12 school buildings - public, private and boarding in the Traverse City region are ordered to join the rest of the state and return to Phase 4 of the <u>MI Safe Start Plan</u> in effort to slow the spread of COVID-19.

With the increasing number of Coronavirus cases in our region and across the state, Traverse Bay Area Intermediate School District is committed to taking appropriate steps to support the health and safety of our staff, students, and families and will continue to follow guidance outlined in the TBAISD COVID-19 Preparedness & Response Plan. All TBAISD buildings will remain open and provide in-person learning. The Career-Tech Center (CTC) will transition to a hybrid 2-day in-person/3-day remote learning schedule beginning November 3. CTC students and families will receive details about revised schedules on Friday, October 30, 2020.

Each day, our custodial staff follow specific guidelines and safe practices to keep our buildings clean and help mitigate the spread of COVID-19 in preparation for the return of students and staff. As outlined in Phase 4 of our TBAISD Preparedness & Response Plan, all buildings will adhere to even more stringent cleaning and disinfecting practices and adjust to more frequent hygiene protocols in classrooms. These changes reflect more frequent cleaning and limiting of shared materials among students and staff.

Students, parents, staff and community members are reminded of the importance of following safety protocols to help the school community slow the spread of COVID-19. Please continue to be vigilant by limiting social gatherings, frequently washing hands, and wearing a mask while in public places. As always, we encourage everyone to continue to monitor for symptoms such as fever or chills, cough, shortness of breath or difficulty breathing, fatigue, muscle or body aches, headache, new loss of taste or smell, sore throat, congestion or runny nose, nausea or vomiting, or diarrhea. Stay home if you feel sick and get tested if you are experiencing symptoms of COVID-19.

Holiday Gathering and Travel Guidance

With the recent increase of positive cases across the region, health officials are urging families to consider modified holiday celebrations that are small, local, and encourage wearing of masks, social distancing, and proper hygiene practices to help slow the spread of the virus. Our goal is to stay safe, keep our schools open face-to-face, and our businesses and economy moving forward.

Below is guidance from MDHHS and the CDC to consider before, during and after a gathering to stay safe this holiday season.

- MDHHS Celebrating the Holidays During COVID-19
- MDHHS tips on TRAVELING during the holiday season
- CDC Know Your Travel Risk

• CDC Know When to Delay Your Travel to Avoid Spreading COVID-19

Additional Helpful Links

For accurate and current information about COVID-19, please refer to these websites for information:

- TBAISD COVID-19 website updates
- · Michigan updates: <u>www.michigan.gov/coronavirus</u>
- · Center for Disease Control: www.cdc.gov/COVID19

As a reminder, there is no school for students on Monday, November 2 due to a previously scheduled in-service Regional Staff Development Day for school staff. As we monitor new developments, we will continue to provide timely communication as information is updated by health authorities. Thank you for your patience. Any changes regarding school schedules or further information will be shared through our School Messenger communication system, website, and social media.

Respectfully,

Nick Ceglarek, Ed.D. Superintendent